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FADE IN:

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

We see old photos framed on a mantel piece of a young couple, 
along with an urn with a ring on top. We see an analogue 
clock indicating the time of 3am.

HAROLD, an elderly man sits in his arm chair staring vacantly 
at an old tv screen.

It’s dark inside Harold’s face lit only by intervals from the 
flickering screen.

What can be seen in the room suggests a sparse lonely space.

Harold’s eyes close for a long moment, sleepy. Then they 
reopen, Harold frowning.

He reaches for the TV remote and mutes the volume. He strains 
to listen. We hear a muffled commotion from outside.

Eventually he gets out his chair and goes to the window, he 
pulls back the curtain to look outside.

EXT. WINDOW - NIGHT

We see Harold focused peeping outside.

EXT. STREET CORNER - NIGHT

A man and woman, early twenties, emerge into view at the 
junction leading down to Harold’s street. They are lit by a 
street lamp on the corner.

The corner is mostly quiet apart from the occasional passer 
by.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

From the ’s perspective we see the woman rushing ahead of the 
man acting distressed. The man shouts something to her, she’s 
turns. She says something back gesturing wildly with her 
arms, before turning away.

EXT. WINDOW - NIGHT

We see the elderly man watching wide eyed.



INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

On the couple from the old mans point of view, the man 
pursues woman and grabs hold of her arm. She whorls around 
and throws him off gesturing frantically at him. He turns 
away and he holds his head in his hands.

EXT. WINDOW - NIGHT

On the elderly man still watching.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

POV: On the couple as the man bridges the gap between him and 
the woman and seizes her on the shoulders.

EXT. WINDOW - NIGHT

We see the elderly man lean further out the window becoming 
more intrigued.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

On the couple separated again the woman is shouting at the 
man. She lifts up her hand and removes her ring from her 
finger before dropping it into the drain.

EXT. WINDOW - NIGHT

The elderly man continues to watch becoming even more 
attentive.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

On the couple, as the woman turns, she hurries from the man,  
disappearing out of sight. The man turns and leans over the 
car for a long moment, before straightening up and kicking 
the side.

EXT. WINDOW - NIGHT

The old man flinches at the sound.
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INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

On the man as he leans over the car again for a moment, 
before slowly lifting his head in the direction the woman 
fled.

Another beat before the man springs into action and runs 
after her.

INT. LIVNG ROOM - NIGHT

The old man leaves the window to look at an old framed 
picture of him younger with a similar aged woman both 
laughing.

EXT. STREET CORNER - NIGHT

On the junction the man, emerging back in sight dragging the 
woman by her arm, she struggles gesturing with her other arm.        

The woman almost breaks from the man, the man throws a punch 
at her, hitting her in the shoulder. The woman fights back 
with a slap to the man’s face. The sound echos through the 
street.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

We see the old man react to the fracas and grab his walking 
stick.

INT. STUDY - NIGHT

With the door flying open, the old man rushes into the room 
with a walking stick in hand. He searches through his office 
desk, until he finds a pen and paper. We see old hands put 
pen to the paper. 

EXT. STREET CORNER - NIGHT

We see the man shouting again furiously at the woman, he 
continues to drag her across the road and towards the old 
man’s apartment block.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

We see an old hand grab a ring from the urn on the mantle 
piece.
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EXT. STREET - NIGHT

The woman now hits the man relentlessly to get him off of her 
the man trying to stop her and keep her still. Bystanders 
walk by on the other side of the road glaring over at the 
brawl, but never helping. 

Suddenly, out of no where, a piece of paper comes flying down 
between the couple from above. They stop hitting each-other.

The man and woman surprised, look down to there feet to see a 
random piece of paper. The man looks up, the woman reaches 
down and starts to read what’s on the letter.

WOMAN
...

Attached to the letter is a gold ring sellotaped on. The 
woman puts her hand over her mouth. The man reacts by looking 
up to Harold’s apartment.

MAN
(shouting)

You don’t need to do this.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

We see old hands reach for a record, placing on a turntable 
and setting the needle. Harold sits back in his armchair 
smiling listening to the music.
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